32. MATTERS TO REPORT

It was reported that the can bank at the recycling area will now take plastics as well as cans. There was also a query about broken glass being left on the ground after the banks have been emptied and the Arkenstall Committee should oversee this.

Cllrs Wilson reported that the Pre School and Little Teds Nursery are still in negotiations about the rent increase but it is gradually being sorted out. (See Minutes MM 04/2103 Item 2b) The Council thanked the councillors for their efforts in this matter.

Cllr G Wilson advised that Cllr Hunt had been re-elected as the County Councillor for the Haddenham Ward.

Cllr Tindall reported that some tyres had been dumped in Grunty Fen but was advised that they had been cleared up the day before.

Cllr Hugo advised that his gardens would be opening on 18th/19th May, 15th/16th June and 13th/14th July as part of the National Gardens Scheme. Macmillan Cancer Support, Marie Curie and Parkinson's Disease are amongst the charities being supported by NGS this year.

Cllr Norman wished to record his disappointment and dismay that the Council had dropped the Annual Walkabouts after being held for 40 years. (See Minutes MM 04/2013 Item 15).

33. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 12th June 2013 at 7.30pm at the Arkenstall Village Centre, Station Road, Haddenham, Cambs.

There being no further business the meeting was called to a close at 9.05pm.